
MESSAGE FROM SIR JOHN ARMITT, PRESIDENT, INSTITUTION OF CIVIL ENGINEERS  
CALL FOR EVIDENCE TO THE NATIONAL NEEDS ASSESSMENT  
 
Dear Stakeholder Colleague 
 
I am delighted to invite you to submit evidence to the National Needs Assessment (NNA) project, 
which I am chairing on behalf of a coalition of industry, business, utilities and environmental groups. 
                                                   
Along with many other organisations, I have long argued for an evidence-based, long-term strategy 
to help policy-makers with the often difficult and controversial infrastructure decisions they have to 
take. Since Summer 2015, I have been working with a coalition of organisations – the NNA Executive 
Group - to deliver a long term assessment for the UK’s infrastructure.  We are now seeking your help 
in setting the context for the National Needs Assessment report and to inform the evidence base for 
the research.  
 
Your evidence is important to us and I hope you will contribute to this important piece of work.  To 
find the call for evidence questions, posed by the NNA Executive Group, please visit the ICE website. 
You can also find more information about the coalition.  
 
The call for evidence will close at 5pm on Monday 29th February 2016.  
 
I would like to thank you in advance for taking the time to review our questions and provide 
evidence. If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact Andrew Wescott, Head 
of Policy and Public Affairs at andrew.wescott@ice.org.uk. 
 
With my best wishes 
 

 
 
Sir John Armitt 
President, Institution of Civil Engineers 
 
About the National Infrastructure Commission 
In October 2015, the Chancellor announced the creation of a National Infrastructure Commission, 
chaired by Lord Andrew Adonis. I am honoured to serve on the NIC as a Commissioner.  While the 
work of the NNA Executive Group is independent, Lord Adonis has requested that the findings from 
the NNA are made available to the team at the NIC. 
 
 
Keith Jones 
Eur Ing Keith Jones BSc DMS C Eng C Env FICE FCIHT FCMI MIoD 
 
Chartered Civil Engineer  Peiriannydd Sifil Siartredig 
Chartered  Environmentalist   Amgylcheddwr Siartredig 
Director Wales Cyfarwyddwr Cymru 

 
The Institution of Civil Engineers Wales Cymru Sefydliad y Peirianwyr Sifil Cymru 
2nd Floor, Cambrian Buildings 2il Lawr, Adeiladau Cambrian 
Mount Stuart Square Sgwâr Mount Stuart 
Cardiff Bay  Bae Caerdydd 
CF10 5FL 
 

CF10 5FL 
 

https://www.ice.org.uk/media-and-policy/policy/national-needs-assessment
mailto:andrew.wescott@ice.org.uk


+44 (0)29 2063 0561 / 07827 303312 
 

+44 (0)29 20630561 / 07827 303312 
 

ice.org.uk/wales ice.org.uk/wales 
 

Follow us on Twitter Dilynwch ni ar Twitter 
@ICEWalesCymru 
 
 

@ICEWalesCymru 
 
                                 

  
  
 
 
 

http://www.ice.org.uk/wales
http://www.ice.org.uk/wales
http://www.twitter.com/ICEWalesCymru
http://www.twitter.com/ICEWalesCymru

